
 
 

OFFICE OF THE  
CITY CLERK 2025 Budget Memo 

 
To:  Members of the City of Bloomington Common Council 

From: Clerk Nicole Bolden 

CC:   Mayor Kerry Thomson, Jessica McClellan, Controller, and Lisa Lehner, Council 

Attorney. 

Date:  October 11, 2024   

Subject:      2025 Salary Ordinance 2024-22 for Appointed Deputies and Employees of the 

Bloomington City Clerk. 

  
Ordinance 2024-22 fixes the salaries for appointed deputies and employees of the Bloomington City 
Clerk. 
  
Until 2025, positions in the Clerk’s office were listed in the civil city salary ordinance. Under Indiana 
Code 36-4-7-3(d), the City Clerk may fix the salaries of its deputies and employees appointed under 
Indiana Code 36-4-11-4. Beginning in 2025, the Clerk’s positions will be listed in a separate salary 
ordinance specific to the Clerk’s office. 
  
The Bloomington City Clerk requests the approval of the maximum annual salaries for appointed 
deputies and employees pursuant to I.C. 36-4-7-3(d).  
  
The office's salaries partially reflect changes recommended in the Classification and Compensation 
Study conducted in 2023 and changes to full-time staff salaries based on reorganizing the Clerk’s 
staff structure. 
  
I respectfully request your approval of Ordinance 2024-22. Please do not hesitate to contact me with 
any questions or concerns. 
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